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Currently, firms with 100 or more employees are required to submit annual EEO-1 reports that

include data about employees’ ethnicity, race and sex by specified job categories (including

“Executive/Senior Level Officials and Managers,” “First/Mid-Level Officials and Managers,”

“Professionals,” “Administrative Support Workers” and “Service Workers”). Under the EEOC’s

new proposal, covered firms would also be required to submit information regarding

employees’ compensation and hours worked, in each case, as associated with employees’

ethnicity, race and sex, and the current EEO-1 job categories.

In calculating an employee’s compensation for reporting purposes, firms must include all W-2

income, including all wages, bonuses and taxable fringe benefits. Notably, however, the EEOC

does not appear poised to collect information regarding non-W-2 income, such as carried

interest or other income with respect to equity ownership.

The requirement that firms report employees’ hours worked extends to all employees, both

non-exempt and exempt. This requirement is likely to impose new administrative burdens on

large firms, which generally have no reason to track the hours worked by their exempt

personnel.

Firms have some lead time before they need to begin reporting employee compensation and

hours information. Under the EEOC’s proposal, firms will need to begin reporting the

additional data in the September 2017 reporting cycle. At the same time, firms should view

the EEOC’s new initiative as yet another measure—on top of legislation, such as the recently

amended New York Equal Pay Law, as reported in our October 26, 2015 Hedge Up article

available here—aimed at identifying and addressing pay disparities between male and female

1

https://www.akingump.com/en/lawyers-advisors/richard-j-rabin
https://www.akingump.com/en/lawyers-advisors/desiree-e-busching
https://www.akingump.com/en/lawyers-advisors/lauren-h-leyden


Categories

Labor

© 2025 Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld LLP. All rights reserved. Attorney advertising. This document is

distributed for informational use only; it does not constitute legal advice and should not be used as such.

Prior results do not guarantee a similar outcome. Akin is the practicing name of Akin Gump LLP, a New

York limited liability partnership authorized and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority under

number 267321. A list of the partners is available for inspection at Eighth Floor, Ten Bishops Square,

London E1 6EG. For more information about Akin Gump LLP, Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld LLP and

other associated entities under which the Akin Gump network operates worldwide, please see our Legal

Notices page.

employees (as well as pay disparities based on employees’ race and ethnicity). The new EEO-1

requirements are intended to “help focus public enforcement of [the] equal pay laws and

provide better insight into discriminatory pay practices across industries and occupations,”

making it easier for the EEOC to pursue claims alleging systemic discrimination.

The EEOC is seeking comment from firms and others regarding its new proposal. Any such

comments are due by April 1, 2016.

A copy of the EEOC’s complete proposal is available here, and the proposed new EEO-1 form,

including the addition of employees’ earnings data and hours worked, is available here.
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